
IN PREPARATION OF 

WINTER WEATHER

CLICK HERE 

FOR INFORMATION

CYPRESS PARK PRIMARY                            THURSDAY eBULLETIN

JANUARY 9, 2025                      

          LOOKING AHEAD

January 15 Grade 1-12 Out of Catchment & Out of District 
registration day

January 23 Grade 3 online Intention Forms completed

January 27 Professional Development Day - school not in session

January 30 Lunar New Year celebration in gym - families invited to 
join at 2:30

February 14 Reading Break - school not in session

February 17 Family Day Holiday - school not in session

February 21 Mother Language Day

February 26 Pink Shirt Day

Show your  Spirit on Fridays by 
wearing your Cypress Park spirit wear 
tomorrow. 

TEACHER CONTACT EMAILS

Our full staff list for the 
upcoming school year (as well 
as contact information) can be 

found HERE

SUNDAY NIGHT REMINDER
Remember to pack your child’s  
CUTLERY and RAIN GEAR and 

CHANGE OF CLOTHES

REMEMBER CUTLERY

As we strive to create a supportive 
environment for all students, we kindly 

ask that you remember to send your 
child with their own reusable cutlery 

daily including Hot Lunch Days.

EXTENDED HOLIDAYS 
DURING SCHOOL TIME 

If your child is going to be absent from school 
please email your classroom teacher and  
email Ms. Thoma at ethoma@wvschools.ca  to 
let us know. 

VOLUNTARY ABSENCES 
FROM SCHOOL 

Please understand that if you are choosing 
to take extended holidays when classes are 
in session, teachers cannot replicate the 
learning that happens within the classroom 
and are not able to provide online learning 
opportunities. 

Our teachers do their very best to support 
students during required absences due to 
illness, however, when the absence is 
voluntary and a family's choice (such as 
extending a weekend, holiday, or vacation), 
it is a family's responsibility to maintain 
academic learning at home. 

Please take time to read with your child, 
have them write in a “holiday” journal, and 
take advantage of other opportunities to 
practice foundational skills (e.g. following 
instructions and using math while cooking). 

Texting Messaging for Winter Weather or 
School Closures when Power is Down

Please text a “Y” or “Yes” to 978338 to 
ensure you are on the list. 

WINTER WEATHER INFO CLICK HERE.

WHEN SHOULD I KEEP
  MY SICK CHILD HOME 

FROM SCHOOL?

Click HERE 
to find out when.

Welcome back and Happy New Year to all of our Cypress Park families! We hope you had a 
wonderful break. We look forward to a happy and healthy 2025! 

2025-2026 GR 1-12 OUT OF CATCHMENT AND OUT OF DISTRICT REGISTRATION 
Opens Online at 08:00 AM on Wednesday, January 15th, 2025

Click  HERE to register                                                                       Click HERE for requirements.

https://westvancouverschools.ca/category/special-announcements/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2024/09/Cypress-Park-Staff-24-25-1.pdf
mailto:ethoma@wvschools.ca
https://westvancouverschools.ca/category/special-announcements/
https://www.vch.ca/en/when-should-i-keep-my-sick-child-home-school
https://westvancouverschools.ca/admissions/admissions-timelines/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2024/11/Required-Registration-Documents-for-Cypress-Park.pdf


RESPECTING OUR SCHOOL ENVIRONMENT 

“Pack it in Pack it out Lunches” We ask that 
whatever comes in your child’s lunch bag goes 
home in their lunch bag, including empty 
juice boxes and wrappers. This way we will 
create far less garbage at school and you will 
have a better idea of what your child is 
finishing for lunch.

REMINDER
If ordering hot lunch or bringing lunch to school that requires 
cutlery; spoon, fork or chopsticks, please remember to pack 

the required cutlery in your child’s lunch box. 

WELCOME TO THE CP NEWS SHOW
Our Grade 3 students are proud to present 
our first installment of the CP News!  Find 
out what we were up to in Term 1 at 
Cypress Park.  Half of the Grade 3 students 
wrote and directed this edition and the 
other half will be featured in the next 
installment. Enjoy!

SCHOOL ZONE SPEED LIMITS

There have been some concerns about the 
speed of car traffic in our neighborhood 
from our Cypress Park community and the 
WVPD.  The WVPD will be coming by to 
help reinforce the school zone speed limit 
of 30 kph and the importance of stopping 
at crosswalks when pedestrians are 
crossing.

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CAlmi8UUSe0


IB STUDENT LEARNING HIGHLIGHTS

IB INFORMATION
Learner Profile

 2024-25 Programme of Inquiry
Ways to Support Your Child as a PYP Parent

WHO WE ARE
Core Competencies/Approaches to 

Learning
Exploring Emotions and Building Confidence Using 
the story After the Fall as a provocation, students to 
reflect on emotions they might feel in new or 
challenging situations, such as nervousness, fear, or 
excitement. Students identified and discussed 
different emotions Humpty Dumpty experienced 
after his fall, such as fear, nervousness, and 
determination. Through discussions and activities, 
we explored how these emotions influence our 
actions and brainstormed ways to overcome them 
using self-awareness and peer support.

One highlight of our inquiry was the Walking on Eggs 
challenge! Students carefully walked across eggs (safely 
supported by their strong shells), an exciting hands-on activity 
that encouraged risk-taking, problem-solving, and 
confidence-building in a playful and safe environment.

Creative Thinking:
Imagining solutions and considering how to approach tasks like walking on eggs in new and confident ways.
Communication:
Sharing their feelings during group discussions and encouraging peers as they took on the egg-walking challenge.

Highlighting the BC Core Competencies Through these 
activities, students demonstrated:

Personal Awareness and Responsibility:
Reflecting on emotions and developing strategies to 
work through fears or challenges.

HOW WE ORGANIZE 
OURSELVES

The Grade 3’s shared customs and 
traditions as part of their recent 
Inquiry. Ms. James brought her 
Grandmother’s recipe to make 
pizzelles, which are Italian cookies 
as part of the holiday cookie 
exchange. 

  HOW THE WORLD WORKS
Grade two launched our new U of I this week. Students 
used their thinking and communication skills to access 
their knowledge of science and matter. They thought 
about what they already might know. Then, we did a 
little experiment to investigate some of the properties of 
matter and start coming up with a definition. We 
examined different objects to determine that matter has 
weight and takes up space!

https://westvancouverschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2016/07/learner-profile-english-2.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/westbay-elementary/wp-content/uploads/sites/10/2016/05/learner-profile-english.pdf
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1NMovRlRxtuxrSQX1O87yMOqsbAVG89oZWASwUO0km_Y/present?slide=id.g663919772_0_0
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2024/10/5-Ways-to-Support-your-Child-as-a-PYP-parent.pdf


NO SUCH THING AS 
BAD WEATHER

JUST INAPPROPRIATE 
CLOTHING

The wet weather has arrived! Students are outside 
for approximately 45 minutes for morning and 
lunch recesses and will need to keep warm and 
dry. Please ensure your child/ren come to school 
in appropriate waterproofed clothing and 
footwear. Please also make sure to add a change 
of dry clothing in their backpack.

CYPRESS PARK KIDS CLUB 

🎾 Cypress Kids Club has added TENNIS to their program 
with a tennis coach. 

 🏸 They will also be adding BADMINTON on Fridays. The 
extra lessons are free for their after school care students as 
part of the Cypress Kids Club program. You can do drop-ins or 
register for 2 days a week on their website. For more 
information, please log into our website: 
http://www.cypresskidsclub.com/

VOLUNTARY ABSENCES FROM SCHOOL 

Please understand that if you are choosing to take 
extended holidays when classes are in session, 

teachers cannot replicate the learning that happens 
within the classroom and are not able to provide online 

learning opportunities. 

Our teachers do their very best to support students 
during required absences due to illness, however, 

when the absence is voluntary and a family's choice 
(such as extending a weekend, holiday, or vacation), it 

is a family's responsibility to maintain academic 
learning at home. 

Please take time to read with your child, have them 
write in a “holiday” journal, do Math IXL online, take 

advantage of other emergent opportunities to practise 
foundational skills (e.g. following instructions and using 

math while cooking). 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY
We would like to take a moment to emphasize the 
importance of regular school attendance and 
punctuality. 

Consistent Attendance Matters: Every day in school is an 
opportunity for your child to learn, grow, and thrive. 
Regular attendance ensures they don't miss out on valuable 
classroom experiences and educational milestones. It's the 
foundation for success in their academic journey.

Vacations During School Time: While we understand that 
family vacations are a cherished tradition, we encourage 
you to plan them during school breaks whenever possible. 
Missing school for extended periods can disrupt your child's 
learning progress and make it challenging for them to catch 
up on missed lessons.

On-Time Arrival: Being on time is equally crucial. It sets a 
positive tone for the day and allows your child to settle in, 
engage with peers, and benefit fully from classroom 
instruction. Punctuality fosters good habits that will serve 
them well throughout life.

Late Arrival Policy: If your child is arriving late to school, 
please drop them off outside the undercover entrance door. 
The door is unlocked, there is no reason to ring the bell. 
Your child can  enter the school on their own and report to 
the front office. Ms. Thoma will check them in, and help 
them to their classrooms.

COMMUNITY INFORMATION
Community information will now be 

accessible in one convenient location. All 
local programs, events, and resources will 

be updated and shared with you each week 
by clicking HERE

STUDENT ILLNESS
WHEN SHOULD I KEEP MY SICK CHILD HOME 

FROM SCHOOL?

Things to consider if your child feels unwell :
1. Without proper rest, a child may have 
a hard time fighting an illness or be at 
risk for other illnesses.
2. The ability of your child to actively 
take part and learn at school.
3. The school staff cannot care for a sick 
child and give them the support that they 
may need.
4. The protection of other children

Please keep your child home if they:
❖ Have a fever
❖ Are too sick to take part in all normal school 
activities
❖ Have a suspected or known communicable 
disease (i.e. strep throat, chicken pox or measles)
❖ Is vomiting or has diarrhea. It is recommended 
that students be symptom free for at least 24 
hours before returning to School.

If the school finds it necessary to send your child home 
because of illness, please make sure you have arranged 
an emergency contact if you are not available. Inform you 
school of these arrangements. 

Where can I find more information
● Health Link BC - by calling 8-1-1, you can speak 

to a health service navigator, who can help you 
find information and services, or connect you 
with a health professional. You can also find 
information online at www.healthlinkbc.ca 

● Sneezes and Diseases - online at 
www.sneezesdiseases.com 

● BCCDC - online at schools bccdc.ca 
● Vancouver Coastal Health
● VCH - online at Children and Youth health - 

Vancouver Coastal Health
● School Administrators can also contact their 

School Public Health Nurse

2024-2025 YEAR TO DATE CALENDAR 
HERE

2024-2025 BELL SCHEDULE 
HERE

PLAYGROUND RULES
HERE

CYPRESS PARK CODE OF CONDUCT 
HERE

LEAVING EARLIER THAN 2:30 PM

Please email teachers and office first thing in the 
morning. All students need to be signed out at the 

office if departing before 2:30PM.

STUDENT ABSENCES PLEASE EMAIL 
ethoma@wvschools.ca 

IN PREPARATION OF 

WINTER WEATHER

CLICK HERE 

FOR INFORMATION

DROPPING OFF ITEMS,  INCLUDING LUNCHES,  
PLEASE MAKE SURE TO LABEL THEM AND 

DROP OFF AT THE OFFICE. 

2025-2026 GR 1-12 OUT OF CATCHMENT AND OUT OF DISTRICT REGISTRATION 
Opens Online at 08:00 AM on Wednesday, January 15th, 2025

Click  HERE to register                                                                                                    Click HERE for requirements.

WEST VANCOUVER SCHOOLS REGISTRATION  
Opens January 15th, 2025 

K-12 registration for both in-district and out-of-district 
students opens on January 15! If you have students in 
your family or network who are looking to join our 
district, please help spread the word about this 
important date. 

West Vancouver Schools offer a wonderful opportunity to 
be part of a community that values excellence in 
education. Our schools take pride in creating meaningful 
learning experiences and providing opportunities that 
support the growth, well-being, and success of every 
student. 

To learn more about registration expectations and 
processes, please visit our admissions page: West 
Vancouver Schools Admissions 

We look forward to welcoming new students and families 
to our vibrant and supportive school community! 

PERSONAL DIGITAL DEVICE EXPECTATIONS

As we reflect on the first four months of the school year, 
we’re proud to recognize the progress we’ve made together 
in implementing our Personal Digital Device (PDD) 
expectations.  Thanks to the collective efforts of our 
students, families, and staff, we’ve seen a significant 
improvement in how digital devices are used in our schools. 
This has fostered more focused and engaged learning 
environments, aligning with our shared goal of supporting 
student success. 

This success would not have been possible without 
everyone’s ongoing support and commitment. While we 
celebrate these strides, it’s important that we remain 
consistent in maintaining these expectations and continue to 
remind and support students to ensure this positive 
momentum is sustained. 

Why We’re Doing This 
The purpose of these expectations is to minimize distractions 
and maximize learning opportunities. Digital devices, when 
used appropriately, are powerful tools for collaboration, 
creativity, and communication. However, ensuring they don’t 
interrupt instructional time or disrupt the learning 
environment remains a priority. 

What You Can Continue to Do 
Here are some ways families can help reinforce these 
expectations at home: 

1.Celebrate Progress -Acknowledge your child’s efforts in 
adhering to the guidelines and discuss how this has 
positively impacted their focus and learning. 

2.Reinforce Healthy Habits - Continue encouraging a 
balanced approach to device use at home by promoting 
activities like reading, outdoor play, and family time. 

3.Model Consistency - Show your support by modeling 
mindful device use when on the school grounds or in the 
school building AND during shared family time. 

4.Support School Communication - Please avoid contacting 
your child during instructional time, this includes 
communication through phones and smartwatches.  
Remind them that non-urgent messages can wait until 
after school.  If urgent communication is needed, please 
contact the school office. 

5.Stay Engaged - Revisit the Parent/Guardian Guide to 
Personal Digital Devices to refresh your understanding of 
the expectations and discuss them with your child.  

Thank you for your partnership and continued support in 
making this initiative a success. 

STUDENT LEARNING UPDATES (REPORTS) 
WERE PUBLISHED ON 

DECEMBER 13th by 3:00PM

Please remember that if you have an older child in 
high school, you already have an account and can 
see all your children on that one account. These 
reports will only be available until July 2025, so we 
advise you to download and save for future 
reference.

HERE ARE LINKS TO HELP YOU
MYED PARENT PORTAL HELP

VIDEO VERSION HERE

WHEN SHOULD I KEEP
  MY SICK CHILD HOME 

FROM SCHOOL?

   Click HERE 
to find out when.

http://www.cypresskidsclub
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cypresskidsclub.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7CEThoma%40wvschools.ca%7C0e7b972a61e9496c81d108dcc7b720ae%7Cd8013362a39e458b9457674cf091a797%7C0%7C0%7C638604836551370118%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C60000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=C596IXEgK1KFGtK5TlLY7L1s1r2wE1%2BAJten4aLtvqU%3D&reserved=0
https://westvancouverschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/2425-Community-Connections-Ebulletins-Nov28.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/2425-Community-Connections-Ebulletins-Jan9.pdf
mailto:ethoma@wvschools.ca
mailto:ethoma@wvschools.ca
http://www.healthlinkbc.ca
http://www.sneezesdiseases.com
http://bccdc.ca
https://www.vch.ca/en
https://www.vch.ca/en/health-topics/children-and-youth-health
https://www.vch.ca/en/health-topics/children-and-youth-health
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2024/05/Year-at-a-Glance-2024-2025.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2024/08/Cypress-Park-Bell-Times.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2023/06/Expected-Unexpected-Playground-Behaviour.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2024/06/Cypress-Park-Students-Code-of-Conduct.pdf
mailto:ethoma@wvschools.ca
https://westvancouverschools.ca/category/special-announcements/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/admissions/admissions-timelines/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/cypresspark-primary/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2024/11/Required-Registration-Documents-for-Cypress-Park.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/admissions/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/admissions/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/family-portal/#1582137227642-38c8a1cb-8ca3
https://westvancouverschools.ca/family-portal/#1582137227642-38c8a1cb-8ca3
https://www.vch.ca/en/when-should-i-keep-my-sick-child-home-school


REMINDERS & QUICK LINKS…

✓ ORDER CUTLERY & ACTIVITY BAGS: Cypress Park Spirit Cutlery & Activity Bags are available for 
purchase. Perfect for Hot Lunches & keeping after school activity supplies organized. 

✓ ALLERGIES: No Nuts & please avoid Chicken please. 

PAC NEWS & HIGHLIGHTS

LUNAR NEW YEAR CELEBRATION
Thursday, Jan 30, 1-3:30PM @ the Gym

Parents are invited to join our students after school 
for a Lunar New Year celebration including, special 
performances by our Cypress Park Grandmas & 
students, homemade dumplings, games, calligraphy, 
photo booth, food, stories, music & more. Please 
SIGN-UP TO VOLUNTEER in the festivities, decorate 
or help with the stations. 

LIGHTS UP MUSICAL THEATRE

● DATE: Tuesdays @ 2:30pm – 4:45pm
● COST: $365 (2hr 15 min Program, 9 Sessions)

Last Chance to sign up - There are still spots available 
for your child to sing, dance, act & have fun with our 
talented teaching team. These classes are a great 
introduction to Lights Up programs & the world of musical 
theatre. Gain confidence & try new skills, right after 
school! SPECIAL BONUS – Performance for friends & 
family on the last day of classes!

— LIGHTS UP REGISTRATION —

DYNAMO FENCING
CANCELLED – Due to not enough interest.

SAVE THE DATE – NEXT PAC MEETING
Tuesday, January 28 @⋅9:15 AM in the school gym

Topics include Lunar New 
Year, Nowruz & Summer BBQ

https://cypressparlfall24.itemorder.com/shop/home/
https://cypress-park.square.site/spirit-wear
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1uJqALksG7-0fjQTCEtYKeBtIguCgcHbaGDcspSKBCi4/edit?tab=t.0
https://lightsuptheatre.ca/afterschool/cypresspark/
https://lightsuptheatre.ca/afterschool/cypresspark/


BEATY BOX SPONSORSHIP
FUNDING FUTURES
This week Cypress Park PAC is pleased to 
be able to fund the UBC Beaty Boxes!

These award-winning kits contain touchable 
specimens, hands-on activities that explore 
biodiversity & information about UBC research 
scientists. This week, we’re bringing in the 
Forest Exploration Box that focuses on our  
Pacific Coastal Temperate Rainforest & 
ecological connections. 

– SPONSOR TODAY–
Or visit https://cypress-park.square.site/

PHOTOS WITH SANTA
A special THANKS to Dolly & the Howard Family 
for organizing the awesome Santa Photo event! 
Make sure to check out the “Framed” photos - 
they’re super cute 🥰 Reminder to DOWNLOAD 
your photos before they’re deleted off the drive. 

– DOWNLOAD PHOTOS –

VIP PARKING – $1900 RAISED
A BIG CONGRATS & THANKS TO THE MILLER & 
HINCKS FAMILIES FOR THEIR WINNING BIDS!

Please DO NOT PARK in the 2 VIP parking spots with 
the YELLOW & TEAL hearts. This is a great fundraiser 
for our school & we want these generous families to get 
good use of their donation & parking spots.

HOT LUNCH – STILL OPEN
Open for delivery 2 weeks from your order date. Don’t 
forget to pack cutlery! https://munchalunch.com

https://cypress-park.square.site/product/ubc-beaty-box-biodiversity-kits/25?cs=true&cst=custom
https://cypress-park.square.site/
https://cypress-park.square.site/product/ubc-beaty-box-biodiversity-kits/25?cs=true&cst=custom
https://cypress-park.square.site/
https://cypress-park.square.site/product/ubc-beaty-box-biodiversity-kits/25?cs=true&cst=custom
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1bbcyZOYeH-c0HjN5nH2HLULfkTp11FP8
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1bbcyZOYeH-c0HjN5nH2HLULfkTp11FP8
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1bbcyZOYeH-c0HjN5nH2HLULfkTp11FP8
https://munchalunch.com/login

